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K ee ping you up- to-date! 

 
WASHINGTON WAVELENGTH 

April / May/June 2018 
Newsletter 

I N S I D E   T H I S   I S S U E :  

From the Principal 

K  * 1 * 2 * 3 * 4 * 5 News 

Learning Commons News 

P. E. News 

Music /Band/Orchestra 
 

 
Art News 

District Info. 

Important Dates 
 
 April 10-PTA mtg. @ 6 
 April 17-DQ Night 4-8 PM 
 April 20-Popcorn Sale 
 April 26-Kindergarten 

Orientation 4:30 PM 
 May 8-PTA mtg. @ 6 
 May 17-Teachnology Fair  

4:30-5:30 
 May 18 – Popcorn Sale 
 May 22- 5th Grade Track Meet 

Culver’s Scoopie Night 4-8 PM 
 May 23-4th Grade Track Meet 
 May 24-School Assembly:  

Prismatic Magic Laser Show 
 May 25-Snow Reserve Day No 

School 
 May 28-Memorial Day No 

School 
 May 31-Ice Cream Social  

5:30-7:30 
 June 1 & 8-Freezer Pop Sale 
 June 12-Last Day of School 
 June 18-Summer School Begins 

 

Please like and follow our 
Facebook page. The link can be 
found on our school web page. 

 

 

IM P O RTA N T  EV E N T S 

No School  
 

May 25 & May 28 
 

Greetings!  
It is hard to believe that we are now a month into our third and final trimester of the year! 

Spring is a busy time of year at Washington, so please check the dates listed throughout the 
Wavelength and the calendar on our website so that you don’t miss any of our upcoming activities 
and events.  

Summer school registration is right around the corner, starting on Monday April 9 at 4:30 
PM.  However, the online registration center to create an account opens today, Tuesday, April 3. 
Mrs. Erin Martin, our Student Services Specialist, will be the Head Teacher and the teaching staff 
will be classroom teachers from Washington.  In addition to “Kick-off to Kindergarten” and “1st 
Grade Here I Come”, we will be offering “Washington World Leaders: Changing Ourselves and 
Changing the World!” for students in grades 2 – 5.  Students in this exciting new program will take 
part in project-based learning, actively exploring real-world problems and challenges though 
hands-on learning.  Working collaboratively with each other, they will find a real-world solution to 
their challenge.  Registration information can be found on our website under the link For Parents. 

There continues to be some concerns during student drop off and pick up.  Please help all 
of our students stay safe by following the drop off and pick up procedures below.  

 Please avoid parking on the corners of intersections to ease the flow of traffic. 
 Please ALWAYS have your child use the available crosswalks rather than crossing in the 

middle of the street.  Children are safest when crossing at patrolled crosswalks. 
 The school parking lot is for visitors inside the school.  Students should not  be dropped off 

or picked up in the parking lot.  Students should use the sidewalks around the school to go 
inside the building or to the playground. 

 Cars should not be parked in the Stop, Drop & Go zones at any time. 
 Thank you for all of your help and support this year. As always, please feel free to contact 
your child’s teacher or me with any questions or concerns you may have.   

Sincerely, 
Rob Connor 

  
  

      

  
 

 

 

 

 

Track Meets  
May 22 5th Grade  

   May 23  4th Grade  
 May 24 Rain Date  

May 31 Ice Cream Social  
5:30-7:30 

   ********************* 
June 12 Last Day of School  
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 Kindergarten orientation for next year’s  kindergartners will be on April 26th at  4:30 PM.  
 We are working on organizing one more field trip.  We will let you know more about this  later.  
 We will be having one more family project in May.  
 During the month of May, we will be doing all of our year end assessments.  Please be sure 

your child is  at school and well rested.  
 STAR testing will take place during the month of May.  
 Freezer pop sales will be coming up near the end of the year.  W e don’t  collect  money for 

these.  Students purchase their own outs ide after school.  

 Please consider summer school for your child here at  Washington.  It will begin June 18th and 
end on July  13th.  It  is a  great  program and there will be some fun new changes  for this summer. 
More informat ion will be coming soon. 

 

 
 
  Happy spring!  First graders sure are "blooming" in their learning as spring is arriv ing.  The 
support and pract ice at home cont inues  to help.  Thank you!  Continue reading each night at  home with 
your child. The paper decodable books and vocabulary  word cards  that  come home each week are great  
resources  for nightly practice.  In Math, we will be learning about various graphs and charts  as well as  
measurement and time.  A great way to practice at  home is working with an analog clock to tell time to 
the hour and hal f hour.  Weather is  unpredictable in the spring.  Please send kids with proper outs ide 
gear for the cold days we st ill get .  Thank you!  

 
  
It is hard to believe we are cl osing in on the end of the year.  It is  important  that  your child come to school  
consistently and on time as  we will be covering many topics  as we wrap up the school year.  
 
In science/social studies  during this trimester, the students will be studying the earth’s  surface.  They 
will be learning about various landforms, types of water,  and how our earth changes .  
 
The students finished writ ing their opinion paragraphs  of the best  winter act ivities just  before 
conferences .  Now, we are researching and writing an informative paragraph on dinosaurs.  
 
We will finish the school  year in math learning about data analysis, telling t ime using an analog clock to 
five minute,  measuring to the nearest half inch or half centimeter, and recognizing geometric shapes  and 
fractions .  Please continue to work with your child on basic addition and subtraction facts  so they  are 
accurate and confident. 
 

Reminder: 
Remember to pay your 
child’s consumable fees 
if you have not done so 
already ($32.00/child) 

 
 

Supervision: 
Supervision begins at 

8:00 a.m. outside 
before school starts.  

For the safety of 
everyone, please arrive 

after 8:00 a.m. 
 

No Animals 
Please 

remember…Janesville 
city ordinance forbids 
dogs, cats, horses or 
other animals from 

being on playgrounds 
or school grounds.  

Please keep your pets 
at home or in the car 
when you drop off or 

pick up your child. 
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We cannot believe it is already spring!  We have continued to be very 
busy in third grade.  We are preparing for our “big test”, the Forward 
Wisconsin Exam that will begin in April.  Please try to have your child 
at school every day and on time especially during the month of April 
when we are testing.  Make sure that they are well rested and 
prepared for the day.  We have been working very hard and are 
excited to show what we know.  We have finished up our Olympic 
projects and are moving on to study weather and climate in science.  
We are also learning about the history of Janesville, and we will be 
taking a field trip to the Tallman House in May.  Look for more details 
to come. Continue to practice your multiplication facts every night 
and read for 20 minutes. Thank you again for all of your continued 
support this year.  
 

 

The end of winter and the beginning of spring in 4th grade has been a 
very busy one.  Students have been working hard getting ready for 
the Wisconsin Forward Exam.  Students are taking the science, 
social studies, English/language arts, and math portions this year. 
 Along with our rigorous core subjects we have integrated two 
agricultural experiences, a soybean/lip balm speaker and a John 
Deere presentation.  Along with these presentations, we have 
experienced a day long trip to the Capitol building and the Wisconsin 
Historical Museum in Madison.  Students round out the year by going 
to some Wisconsin farms and experiencing Old World Wisconsin in 
June.  Please continue to encourage your child to work hard and 
communicate upcoming events.   
 
Sincerely, 
The Fourth Grade Team 
 

 
 
  For the last trimester in fifth grade we will be studying about the Civil War in social studies and the solar system in 
science.  During the month of April, we will be having our statewide Forward Wisconsin testing.  We appreciate your help in making 
sure your student has a full 8 hours of sleep so they are bright and ready to do their best! 

On May 2nd,we will be taking a field trip that will enhance our study of the Civil War so please be looking for that information to 
come home.  We also have the citywide track meet on May 22nd so get those shirts out from last year or forms will be coming home 
to purchase or borrow one from school. 

 
 

 

 

Dear Band and Orchestra Parents:  
  
Spring is a busy time at school and in the music department.  This is often the time of the 

year when school becomes a bit “routine.”  Many students find themselves in a bind and begin 

to seek ways to shed the burden of “over-commitment.”  Unfortunately, music may be a 

target of this quick-fix solution. 
 
Beware of the shallow contention, “But I just don’t have the time to continue with music 

when there is so much to do.”  Initially this statement seems to have some merit, but when 

parents clearly understand that music stimulates the creative mind and unleashes 

multidimensional thinking that reinforces the highest level of intellect, memory and sensory 

awareness, the argument is short-lived. The question to ask is, “Do you want children to 

master the disciplines required to achieve life-goals?”  The obvious “yes” answer supports a 

continuation of music study.  

 

In the weeks ahead, band and orchestra students will be putting the finishing touches on 

preparations for their spring concerts.  These weeks can provide an opportunity for 

students to be the performer and the listener, allowing a new level of understanding and 

appreciation.  Following are the dates and times of these concerts. 

 
For Orchestra students, the “All-City Strings” concert will be held at Parker High School 

on Wednesday, April 18, at 7pm.  Students will arrive around 6:00pm for this event.  More 

information will be sent home soon.   
 
For both Band and Orchestra students, our upcoming end of the year concert is the 

culminating activity of our instrument study thus far.  Please join us at the ice cream social in 

May.  More information about this concert will be sent home later this spring.  Your 

presence at this event will mean much to your student musician.  
 
The music program would like to extend a sincere thanks to everyone who has made it 

possible for our program to prosper.  Your investment in time, effort and energy is key to our 

success.  

 Ms. Jolene Nelson  
Elementary Band and Orchestra Director 

 jnelson@janesville.k12.wi.us 
 

mailto:jnelson@janesville.k12.wi.us


Washington Elementary School Music News: 
Dr. Brian Knutson 

 
 Throughout the school year students have continued to study music elements including expression, rhythm, melody, harmony, texture, form and timbre.  Our Quaver 

Music curriculum has been an important point of emphasis in assisting our learning of these elements. 
 

 In January, our students learned music associated with the message civil rights movement led by Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.  We also  studied different styles of 
music including spirituals, blues, jazz,  gospel, swing, country music, folk music and rock ‘n roll.  

 
 The fourth and fifth grade students focused on the history of jazz and many of the greatest legends as they performed their annual spring sing entitled “We Haz 

Jazz”.  
 

 Our second and third grade students learned why music is a universal language for people of all countries as they performed t heir spring sing entitled “The Power 
of Music”.  

 

 Our kindergarten and first grade students have been learning about instruments of the orchestra including the four families: strings, woodwinds, percussion and 
brass. 

 
 During the month of May, our fourth and fifth grade students will be learning to play the ukulele.  We will also continue our studies with keyboard and percussion 

instruments. 
 

 Our school will host professional musicians from “Opera for  the Young” on Friday, April 27, 2018 as they present an operetta by Dvorak entitled “Rusalka: A tale 
of a Mermaid”.  Sixteen students from Washington Elementary School will be selected by audition to be a part of this production. 

 

 Our students in second, third, fourth and fifth grades will end the year learning about composers from the Baroque period, Classical period, Romantic period and 
Impressionism.  Our composer series will focus on specific composers, dates and styles associated with their music. 

 
 Washington Singers will complete their year performing at the annual Ice Cream Social on Thursday, May 31, 2 018 at 5:30 pm.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Opera for the Young 
Dr. Brian Knutson 

 
On Friday, April 27th, Washington Elementary School will be hosting a performance of an operetta entitled “Rusalka: A Mermaid’s Tale ”.  “Rusalk a” is being presented by 
Opera for the Young, a professional company from Madison.  It is being su pported in part by our Washington PTA as well as a grant from the National Endowment for the 
Arts.   This performance will also feature sixteen Washington Elementary students who will be part of the chorus.  The perfor mance will be held in the Washington 
gymnasium and is scheduled for 9:30 am.  A brief (15 minute) Q & A will follow the performance from 10:15 -10:30 am.  The sixteen students (comprised of 3rd, 4th & 5th grade 
students) will need to rehearse with the cast prior to the performance from 8:45 am until approximately 9:20 am the morning of April 27 th.  This will be an exciting opportunity 
for our students and we are especially grateful to everyone who has worked so hard to make this possible.  
 
“Rusalka: A Mermaid’s Tale” at heart is a story about the importance of communication, accepting differences, taking responsibility for our actions, and learning to forgive.  
The music, composed by Antoine Dvorak, and the opera is based upon a story about mythical cre atures and kingdoms of long ago.  Dvorak (1841-1904) is one of the world’s 
most famous composers of instrumental music, but virtually unknown outside of the Czech Republic as an operatic composer.  “R usalka” is Dvorak’s ninth opera and a familiar 
fairy tale for chi ldren, “The Little Mermaid”. 
 
Synopsis: 
“Rusalka: A Mermaid’s Tale” moves from forest glen to coral reef where Rusalka yearns to become human because she is in love with the P rince.  Rusalkas’s father, the Sea 
King warns her about people, but the mermaid goes to the Sea Witch for a magic spell.  Rusalka exchanges her fish tai l for legs at a price, knowing she won’t be understood by 
humans (except for the audience).  This prove s to be a challenging barrier for the Prince who, after bringing Rusalka to his castle, is pursued by a foreign princess (the Sea 
Witch in disguise).  Complications abound, aided and untangled by the Creatures of the Reef, portrayed by our Washington Elem entary students who comprise sixteen 
members of the chorus. 

 
  



 

Washington Learning Commons News 

 

STEAM Lessons & More! 
Highlights: “Paws to Read” Scholastic Book Fair, PTA & book fair donations for the Humane Society of Southern Wisconsin, 3rd grade 
students had a Google Hangout visit with Jessica Loizzo and Mike Delaney who went to the Opening Ceremony for the 2018 Winter 
Olympics, Maggie Mae, the therapy dog, visited 1st, 2nd and 3rd grade students, K-5 Unplugged & Plugged Code.org lessons, research 
database resource lessons and LightBox Interactive Book introduction 

Upcoming Highlights: Full STEAM Ahead with 3D printing projects, pixel/binary coding, Dash & Dot robot challenges, and introduction to 
the Scholastic Summer Reading Program 
Mrs. Biege - Innovation Specialist - kbiege@janesville.k12.wi.us - 743-7236 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

            Picture Collage 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:kbiege@janesville.k12.wi.us


 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates: 
May 22, 2018 5th Grade Elementary Track Meet 8:30 Start Time 
May 23, 2018 4th Grade Elementary Track Meet 8:30 Start Time 

May 24, 2018 Rain Date Elementary Track Meet 

What We Are Le arning in PE…..     

Jump Rope for Heart was a great success this ye ar!  Thank you to ALL students who collected donations and to all students who participated in our eve nt.  We 
raised over $4,000 as a school.  Way to go Washington students!  Student thank you gifts from the American Heart Association will be handed out the first week or 
two of April.  We had such an amazing event, and I am already looking forward to next year!  Let’s keep our hearts strong and healthy!  
 
Grades 4-5 Track Meet Information:      
What is the Elementary Track Meet? 
It is an annual track and field meet for Janesville boys and girls in the 4th and 5th grades.  This spring tradition started 91 years ago in 1927 and has been enjoyed by the 
students and their families throughout the years. 
  
What are the events? 
50-yard dash             Shot put 
Hurdles                     Softball throw 
Medicine ball throw   Long jump 
High jump                 Frisbee throw 
Relay                         400 meter run 
  
How do they le arn these events? 
The students are introduced to each event in physical education class.  Safety precautions and helpful hints are given during the 4-week practice period.  During this 
time, with the assistance of their physical education teacher, each student will select 3 events that they would like to compete in , not including the relay and 400 meter 
run.  These additional 2 events are on a tryout basis.  The students will compete will others of similar  age and height.  Boys will only compete against boys and gir ls 
against girls in their own grade level.  
  
What elementary schoo ls attend? 
All 12 J anesville public schools:  
A.M.  Adams, Lincoln, Madison, Monroe, Van Buren, Washington 
P.M.  Harrison, Jefferson, Kennedy, Jackson, Roosevelt, Wilson, St. John Vianney, St. Mary’s, St. Paul’s,  St. Williams, St. Patrick , WSVH, RCCS, Home School 
 
When and where is the track meet held? 
The meet is held at Monterey Stadium on Riverside Street behind Wilson School.  5 th graders will compete on Tuesday, May 22 and 4th  graders on Wednesday,  May 
23 with Thursday, May 24 as a rain date.  Washington will be competing in the morning on both days .  The students will need to be at Washington at  7:45 A.M. the day 
of the meet.  Van Galder buses will provide transportation to Monterey.  The meet begins at 8:20 A.M .  After the meet, Van Galder buses will pick students up from 
Monterey at 11:30 A.M. and return them to Washington for lunch and the remainder of the school day.  There is NO COST to you for your child’s bus trip or the meet. 
  
Can parents attend? 
Yes! Parents, grandparents, etc. are welcome to attend.  Students will be seated in the Washington section in the stands with their homeroom teachers.  Please sit with 
them and cheer your child on!  Dress for the weather – sweaters, jackets, hats, sunscreen or umbrellas may be needed.  In case of inclement weather, a cancellation will 
be announced over WCLO after 7:00 a.m. the morning of the meet.  Don’t forget your cameras!  This is an event to be shared for years to come! 
  
We enforce good sportsmanship!  Profanity and unsportsmanlike conduct will NOT be allowed.  Cheering is encouraged!  If you have any questions regarding the meet, 
please feel free to call me at 743-7248.  Thank you.  
 
Track Shirts for the Meet       
If you are a 5th grader and you ordered a track shirt last year we will be wearing the same shirt again this year.  If you are a 4th grader , there will be a note sent home in 
late April if you would like to purchase one.  The cost will be $8.00 a shirt.  The good news is that your 4th grade student can wear their shirt for the meet next year as 
a 5th grade student. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Mrs. Sherry Hintz 
Washington Physical Education 
608-743-7248 
shintz@janesville.k12.wi.us  
“Healthy, Active Kids Make Better Learners!”  
 
Grades K-5   
Students in Grades K-5 will be inline skating April 9-20.  We ask that all students bring in two extra pairs of clean, dry socks to be used only for  skating (one pair for 
each week of skating).  Our students in grades k-1 will have an older buddy student to help them select, tie, and help them skate the first two days of their skating.  If you 
feel that your child should need a helmet please send it to school the week of the skating unit.  We will finish the school year with a two week unit in track, and a two 
week unit in softball and golf. The last week of school will  include cooperative water activities and fun outdoor games.   

mailto:shintz@janesville.k12.wi.us


A Few   From our 
 
Thank you to our Washington students, families, and staff that attended our Fifth Annual Ishful Art  Event on March 15th.  Those in attendance 
enjoyed experiences in the cafeteria, Basics  room, Family Resource Center,  and our art  studio.  
 
Thank you to our students, Washington’s Creative Artists, for selecting and displaying their art all around our garden level.  There were roughly 
1,500 pieces of student art displayed in the cafeteria, ramp area, lower stairwell, tunnel, and our art studio. Ishful posters for this event were 
created by  some of our 4th Grade students . 
 
Thank you to our Washington staff for supporting and attending this interactive event . A special thanks to Mrs . Hintz and Mrs . Biege.  As fellow 
members of our Arts Integration team, they offered physical education and technology opportunities that further supported our visual arts 
program.   
 
Thank you to Mrs. Kelly Smith and her support team for joining our event this year.  Students were able to create a  leprechaun project and/or 
check out  FRC resources. 
 
Thank you to our A rt Coding Club members  for trading in their computers for paintbrushes as they  offered p erformance art by  cheerfully 
providing face painting. They used their studio art t ime to plan and create their own unique designs. Great  job!  
 
Thank you to our office, EL, and custodial staff for supporting this event through all of your help behind the scenes, including Mr. Mc Donnell for 
taking many, many pictures . 
 
Again, this event  would not  have been the wonderful success  we enjoyed without  the help and support of EVERYONE.   THANK YOU  to all!  
Until next year…!  
 
Please feel free to email me any pict ures that were taken during our Ishful Art Event.  I would love to share them on our Facebook page.  Please 
remember to search for our page, Washington’s Creative A rtists on Facebook or follow this link. 
https://www.facebook.com/washingtonscreativeartists?fref=ts  
 
 

Mrs . Gee Gee Jannene 
Your Washington Elementary A rt teacher 

608-743-7243  
gjannene@janesville.k12.wi.us  

 
 

STEAM Statements 
STEA M is an acronym for Science,  Technology,  Engineering, the A rts, and Math 

Our Robot ics Club/First Lego League teams and our Art Coding Club are the two after school clubs that are part of our STEA M team. We are 
looking forward to our 3rd grade students participating with our 4th and 5th grade students start ing in April.   

We will end our coding year with a  Technol ogy Fair on Thursday,  May 1 7th from 4:30-5:30 PM. Please mark your calendars for this all school 
event .  Students are currently creating programs that they are excited to share with others.  This is also a time to share other technology that is 
available to our students here at  Washington Elementary .  

Please feel free to reach out to us  if you would like to know more about STEAM at our school . 

Mrs . Biege and Mrs . Jannene 
kbiege@janesville.k12.wi.us  or gjannene@janesville.k12.wi.us  

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/washingtonscreativeartists?fref=ts
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Public School Open Enrollment Timelines 

 
The State of Wisconsin has announced that the application period for open enrollment (also known as public school choice) begins 
in February for the following school year.  Open Enrollment laws permit children to attend a public school in a school district other 
than the one in which they live.   
 
The open enrollment application period for the 2018-2019 school year is from February 5, 2018 – April 30, 2018.   Parents are 
encouraged to apply on-line at https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment. Although on-line application is recommended, paper 
applications may be obtained from the Department of Public Instruction or any school district after January 15, 2018 and must  be 
delivered (hand-delivery is recommended) to the nonresident school district during the application period. Paper applications to 
attend Janesville must be submitted to the Administrative Services Department no later than 4:00 p.m. on April 30th  (a postmark 
does not constitute timely submission).  Applications turned in prior to February 5th will be returned as not valid and must be 
resubmitted after February 5th but before April 30th. 
 
Enrollment in a requested school or program is subject to space and other limitations and is not guaranteed. Transportation is the 
responsibility of the parent. 
 
Under School District of Janesville board policy, students who attended the district under open enrollment the previous year are 
not required to reapply for the following school year.  
 
An application is required for each sibling in the family.  For example, if a family has one child in elementary school that has been 
approved for open enrollment and a new student entering kindergarten next year, the student entering kindergarten must apply for 
open enrollment in order to attend the School District of Janesville. 
 
Parents will be informed in June whether their open enrollment applications have been approved or denied.  The student’s school or 
program placement will be provided in June.  
 
If you have questions, please contact the Administrative Services Office at 743-5006.    
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Moving 
 

If you will be moving from your current home address, please contact the Washington school office at 743-7200 as soon as 
possible to determine what paperwork you will need to fill out for your child to continue attending his/her current school.  
Please note:  if you are moving to an address outside the School District of Janesville, in most cases, your child is eligible to 
continue attending the School District of Janesville as long as you complete the appropriate paperwork within the required 
timeline. 
 
If you have any questions about school placement for a particular address please contact Administrative Services Office at 
743-5006.  The Administrative Services Office is open year round.   

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment


Periodo de Inscripción Abierta para las Escuelas Públicas 

 
El Estado de Wisconsin ha anunciado que el periodo de aplicaciones para inscripción abierta  (también 
conocido como preferencia de escuela pública), comienza en febrero para el próximo año escolar.  Las leyes de 
Inscripción Abierta permiten que los niños asistan a una escuela pública en un distrito escolar, fuera del 
distrito en el que viven.   
 
El periodo de solicitud para Inscripción Abierta para el año escolar 2018-19, es del 5 de febrero y el 30 abril 
de 2018.  Se recomienda que los padres llenen su solicitud por internet en: https://dpi.wi.gov/open-
enrollment. Aunque se recomienda la solicitud por internet, pueden obtenerse los formularios de solicitud en 
el Departamento de Instrucción Pública o en cualquier distrito escolar, después del 15 de enero de 2018 y 
tienen que entregarse (se recomienda la entrega en persona) al distrito escolar de no residencia, durante el 
periodo de solicitud.  Las solicitudes tienen que entregarse en el Departamento de Servicios Administrativos, 
antes del las 4:00 p.m. del 30 abril  (un sello del correo no constituye la entrega oportuna).  Las solicitudes 
entregadas antes del 5 de febrero, serán devueltas como no válidas y tendrán que ser presentadas de nuevo 
después del 5 de febrero, pero antes del 30 abril. 

 
La inscripción en un programa o en una escuela que se solicita, está sujeta al espacio y a otras limitaciones y 
no está garantizada.  La transportación es responsabilidad de los padres.  
 
Bajo la política del comité del Distrito Escolar de Janesville, los estudiantes que asistieron al distrito bajo la 
inscripción abierta el año anterior, no necesitan llenar una solicitud de nuevo para el año escolar siguiente.  
 
Se requiere una solicitud para cada niño en la familia.  Por ejemplo, si una familia tiene un niño en la primaria 
que ha sido aprobado para la inscripción abierta y a un nuevo estudiante entrando al Kínder el próximo año, el 
estudiante entrando al Kínder tiene que aplicar para la inscripción abierta, para poder asistir al Distrito 
Escolar de Janesville. 
 
Se les informará a los padres en el mes de Abril, si su solicitud de inscripción abierta ha sido aprobada o 
rechazada.  La colocación en el programa o escuela del estudiante, será notificada en el mes de Mayo.  
 
Si tiene preguntas, por favor llame a la Oficina de Servicios Administrativos al 743-5006.   
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment
https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment
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Do not park and leave 
your vehicle in this area.  

After you Stop and 
Drop, please remember 
to GO…Many children 
are being dropped off 
and your child will join 
these children walking 
to the playground and 
doors.  If you feel more 

comfortable, you can 
park your car outside of 

the Stop-Drop & Go 
area and walk your child 
to the appropriate area. 

Also for safety 
reasons, please 
drop children 

off at the 
Street. 

DO NOT  
pull into the 
parking lot. 

Important Attendance Reminders for Parents 
If you know your child will be absent, please call Washington’s attendance number before school starts.  The number is 608-
743-7230. 
 
Parent excused absences:  According to School District Regulation 5141.1, there is a 10 day limit for parental excused 
absences in a school year.  After the limit is reached, all future absences during the school year will be considered 
unexcused/truant unless they meet the following exceptions: funeral for family member, written medical excuse, court or legal  
procedure, religious holiday or principal excused.  Please let us know in advan ce if you have a planned vacation or will be out of 
town. 
 
Truancy/unexcused absences:  Under state law, any student absent without an acceptable excuse, part of or all of five (5) or  
more days on which school is held during a semester is considered habitual truant.  State law requires that parents/guardians 
of habitually truant students meet with the building administrator. 
 
Tardies:  It is important that all students arrive to school on time.  The school day starts at 8:15.  Being late for school hurts a 
child’s le arning more than it would seem.  A student who is late 10 minutes everyday will miss almost 30 hours of instruction  
during the year.  Being late affe cts a student’s learning and academic growth. 
 
Thank you for making sure your child is on time. 

Kindergarten Orientation 
Date:  April 26, 2018 4:30 PM 

 
Start your child’s educational experience off on the right foot by learning more about... 

 
*The kindergarten curriculum 

*Important dates and events you won’t want to miss 
*Skills your chi ld can work on to prepare them for their kindergarten experience 

*Staff your child will be learning with 
*Summer School opportunities 
*A typical day in kindergarten 

*Programs and resources avai lable at your school  
*Ways you can get involved in your child’s education  

 

 
 

All current K-4th grade students are invited to participate in our Summer School program.  See details below! 
 

World Leaders– Changing ourselves and Changing the World! 
 

Would you like to make a REAL difference in the world? Students will take part in a d ynamic approach to learning called PBL 
(project-based learning), where they are actively engaged in real-world problems and challenges that could change 
Washington and the surrounding community and even change the world!  Through hands-on learning, students will choose a 
topic of interest, and work collaboratively with each other and the community to find a real-world solution to their challenge.  
With the guidance of reading, math, technology, arts, and community connections coaches, students will feel empowered to 
travel into an unfamiliar  area in order to learn more about it, collaborate and create real solutions that extend beyond our 
school walls!  
 

Summer School will run June 18th - July 13th  
 
If you have an y questions please contact Erin Martin 743-7225 

 

 

 


